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Mary Muszynski (she/her)
Community Development Block Grant Administrator
Department of Planning and Community Development
Town of Arlington
781-316-3094

Arlington values equity, diversity, and inclusion. We are committed to building a community where everyone is heard, respected, and protected.

From: JO ANNE PRESTON <ja-preston@comcast.net>
To: "mmuszynski@town.arlington.ma.us" <mmuszynski@town.arlington.ma.us>
Date: Wed, 15 Feb 2023 06:12:35 -0500 (EST)
Subject: CDBG committee

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Town of Arlington's email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the REAL
sender (whose email address in the From: line in "< >" brackets) and you know the content is safe.

Members of the CDBG committee,
Although the HCA is well-intended in asking for funds to organize tenants for civic engagement to represent their interests there
already exist organizations like City Life which provide these services without cost.   With fewer funds to award applicants it would be
best to allow these outside organizations to furnish these services.
Another issue is that having essentially the landlord organize tenants leads to other problems.   Tenants may wish to do what pleases
the management which has control over their rents, etc. then follow their own political views. 
At AHA we follow the state regulations of which allow tenant organizations many rights such as being involved with hiring the staff
grievance procedures, and signing off on the annual budget.   Having these rights allows the tenants associations meaning
involvement in their housing.
Jo Anne Preston
Commissioner, Arlington Housing Authority


